
From: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan [dominicwoodfield@bioscanuk.com] 
Sent: 08 January 2013 16:41 
To: smith, catherine; 'Andrew Dodd'; 'Andy Jarrett'; 'Anna Heslop'; 'Becx Benmayor'; 'Brian Lloyd'; 
'Chris Hewson'; cooper, robin; 'Dave Burges'; 'Debbie Salmon'; 'Graham Warren'; 'Greg Hitchcock'; 
hall, martin; jarrett, andy; 'John Taylor'; 'Judith Ashton'; 'Julia Riddle'; 'Lee Scott'; 'Mason, Elizabeth 
@ London KH'; mccutcheon, brian; 'Neil Jordan'; 'Owen Sweeney'; paul.howarth@de.mod.uk; 'Peter 
Court'; pullin, mark; Rob.Cameron@naturalengland.org.uk; rob.fuller@bto.org; 
samantha.dawes@rspb.org.uk; 'Sarah Lyne'; sean.hanna@naturalengland.org.uk; 'Southern Water'; 
stephen.neal@landsecurities.com; stoddart, carly; tom.tew@hotmail.co.uk; 
tomtew@environmentbank.com 
Subject: RE: Medway Core Strategy - notes of workshop 9 November  
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Red 
 
Attachments: summary notes of wkshop 9 nov 12 - DW comments.doc 
Dear Catherine 
  
Thank you for circulating these. In response to your question as to whether I find these to be an effective 
record of the meeting, there are some omissions and corrects that I would seek to make based on 
comparison with my own notes from the meeti9ng. I have indicated these as comments and ‘tracked’ 
changes on the attached version. I would appreciate it if these are taken on board before submission to the 
Inspector.  
  
Best regards 
  
  
Dominic Woodfield MIEEM CEnv 
Director 
 
Bioscan (UK) Ltd 
The Old Parlour 
Little Baldon Farm 
Oxford 
OX44 9PU 
 
T: +44 (0)1865 341321 
F: +44 (0)1865 343674 
www.bioscanuk.com  
  
This email (and any attachment) is confidential and is intended for the use of the addressee(s) only. If you are not the intended 
recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute, take any action in reliance on it or disclose it to anyone. Any confidentiality is 
not waived or lost by reason of mistaken delivery. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by 
using the e-mail address or telephone +44 (0) 1865 341321 and permanently delete the original and any copy or print out of this e-
mail. Whilst we try to ensure that messages and attachments are virus-free, we cannot accept responsibility where this is not the 
case. No responsibility is accepted by Bioscan (UK) Ltd for personal e-mails or those unconnected with our business. 
  

Please consider the environment before printing this email 
  
  
  
From: smith, catherine [mailto:catherine.smith@medway.gov.uk]  
Sent: 02 January 2013 16:46 
To: Andrew Dodd; Andy Jarrett; Anna Heslop; Becx Benmayor; Brian Lloyd; Chris Hewson; cooper, robin; 
Dave Burges; Debbie Salmon; Dominic Woodfield; Graham Warren; Greg Hitchcock; hall, martin; jarrett, 
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andy; John Taylor; Judith Ashton; Julia Riddle; Lee Scott; Mason, Elizabeth @ London KH; mccutcheon, brian; 
Neil Jordan; Owen Sweeney; paul.howarth@de.mod.uk; Peter Court; pullin, mark; 
Rob.Cameron@naturalengland.org.uk; rob.fuller@bto.org; samantha.dawes@rspb.org.uk; Sarah Lyne; 
sean.hanna@naturalengland.org.uk; smith, catherine; Southern Water; stephen.neal@landsecurities.com; 
stoddart, carly; tom.tew@hotmail.co.uk; tomtew@environmentbank.com 
Subject: Medway Core Strategy - notes of workshop 9 November  
  
Medway Core Strategy - Lodge Hill Strategic Allocation - consideration of compensation habitat for 
nightingales 
  
Dear all 
  
Please see attached summary notes of the workshop held on 9 November 2012 to consider compensation 
habitat for nightingales, in relation to proposed development at Lodge Hill, Chattenden. 
  
I apologise for the delay in the circulation of these notes.  
  
The notes seek to provide an accurate record of the workshop discussions, but as agreed at the meeting, do 
not attempt to cover the details of the event.  
  
I hope that you will find these to be an effective record of the meeting.  
  
The notes will be added to the public record on this matter on the council's website, and will be submitted as 
part of a wider package of information to the Planning Inspector in advance of the re-opening of the Medway 
Core Strategy Examination on 14 January.  
  
I will ensure that you are notified of any updates on this matter to the Council's website, and any further work 
in support of the Core Strategy. We anticipate that the Planning Inspector will issue further information and 
instructions after the re-opening of the Examination.  
  
regards 
  
Catherine 
  
***************************************************************** 
Catherine Smith 
Development Policy & Engagement Manager 
Housing, Development & Transport Division 
Regeneration, Community and Culture 
Medway Council, Civic Headquarters, Gun Wharf, Dock Road, Chatham, Kent ME4 4TR  
Tel: 01634 331358           
Fax: 01634 331729 
Email: catherine.smith@medway.gov.uk 
  
  
  

This transmission is intended for the named addressee(s) only and may contain sensitive or 
protectively marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be handled accordingly. Unless 
you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy 
or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in error please 
notify the sender immediately. This email has been scanned for viruses and all reasonable 
precautions have been taken to ensure that none are present. Medway Council cannot accept 
responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments. Any 
views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender and not necessarily those of 
Medway Council unless explicitly stated. Please be aware that emails sent to or received from 
Medway Council may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant 
legislation.  
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Medway Core Strategy - Lodge Hill Strategic Allocation 
 

NIGHTINGALE COMPENSATION HABITAT MEETING  
 

9 November 2012 
 

Notes of Meeting 
 
Present: 
 
Tom Tew   The Environment Bank Ltd 
Bexs Benmayor  The Environment Bank Ltd 
Robin Cooper  Medway Council 
Brian McCutcheon  Medway Council 
Andy Jarrett   Medway Council 
Mark Pullin   Medway Council 
Carly Stoddart  Medway Council 
Catherine Smith  Medway Council 
Anna Heslop   RSPB 
Andrew Henderson  RSPB 
John Day    RSPB 
Dave Burges   RSPB 
Liz Mason   CBRE for Land Securities 
Steve Neal   Land Securities 
Paul Howarth  Defence Infrastructure Organisation 
Sarah Lyne   Thomson Ecology for Land Securities 
Richard Arnold  Thomson Ecology for Land Securities 
Judith Ashton  Judith Ashton Associates for Barratt Strategic 
Kathy Putnam  Barratt Strategic 
Martin Hall   Greening the Gateway Kent & Medway 
Dominic Woodfield Bioscan (UK) Ltd for McCulloch Homes, Rochester 

Bridgewood and Medway Sports & Leisure 
Owen Sweeney  Medway Countryside Forum 
Greg Hitchcock  Kent Wildlife Trust 
Rob Cameron  Natural England 
Sean Hanna   Natural England 
Chris Hewson  British Trust for Ornithology  
Graham Warren  Graham Warren Ltd for Medway Magna Ltd 
John Taylor   Page & Wells for Jones, Ballard, & Sawtell 
 
1. Aims for the day and workshop programme 
 
1.1 It was noted that participants in the Core Strategy process had already 

lodged formal representations, and any comments made at the 
workshop were on a without prejudice basis.  

 
1.2 The purpose of the workshop was to consider the feasibility of 

delivering a habitat compensation package for nightingales. It was 
acknowledged that there were other matters that parties wished to 
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raise in relation to the proposed Lodge Hill strategic allocation, but 
these were not the subject of the workshop.  

 
2. Summary of conclusions from Technical Workshop held 25 

September  
 
2.1 An overview of biodiversity offsetting was provided, explaining that its 

aim was to achieve no net loss of biodiversity[D1]. It was acknowledged 
that the approach had not been designed for species, damaged[D2] or 
protected areas, and there was some uncertainty in application of this 
new methodology for Lodge Hill. However the strengths of this 
approach were presented as its transparency and accountability in 
supporting sustainable developments. 

 
2.2 The key findings of the technical meeting [D3]had been summarised in 

the draft EBL report on page 4. It was noted that some comments had 
been contested in the minutes produced from the technical meeting. It 
was queried why some of the actions arising from the workshop had 
not been followed up, specifically, further consideration of case studies 
to provide more certainty on the possibility of creating nightingale 
habitat, additional refinements to the list of criteria for receptor sites, 
and opportunities to comment on the application of the metrics[D4]. 

 
2.3 In response it was stated that the level of detailed work carried out was 

appropriate for this stage, and further refinement and information would 
be built into delivery work on sites. It was considered that the 
methodology was ‘fit for purpose’ at this stage. The metrics used 
reflected a cautious approach to acknowledge uncertainty. This was a 
central matter to the discussions at the workshop, with a number of 
participants questioning the level of certainty and extent of information 
held in determining the feasibility and deliverability of compensatory 
habitat. Others asserted that the offsetting methodology specifically 
acknowledged any uncertainties through the application of multipliers, 
and that it was appropriate to consider this on a strategic basis at this 
time to establish feasibility with the ongoing process bringing further 
details as site specifics were understood. The difference in the areas of 
land recommended for compensatory habitat by the BTO advice and 
the EBL offsetting approach was derived from the use of multipliers to 
reflect uncertainties.It was considered by some participants that there 
were concerns about the lack of certainty at this stage and the time 
afforded to this process[D5]. 

 
2.4 This led to a wider discussion about the impact on the proposed 

development timetable resulting from the requirements to establish the 
compensatory habitat, and the detail that would be required by the 
Planning Inspector to determine if there was a reasonable prospect 
that the compensation/mitigation package could be delivered.  This 
included discussion of the time required to secure land, negotiations 
with landowners and establishment of habitat. It was stated that there 
had been initial discussions with a number of landowners of potential 
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sites for compensatory habitat. Several participants stated that 
because of the time-lag issues, thought needed to be given to 
alternative scenarios through a review of the Sustainability Appraisal as 
had been suggested by the Inspector.   

 
2.5 There was some discussion of the ecological status of the Lodge Hill 

site and its value for nightingales, and whether the use of biodiversity 
offsetting was appropriate in this case. This debate included 
consideration of the ‘precautionary principle’ and if it was appropriate to 
apply on a non-Natura 2000 site. It was questioned if the offsetting 
approach would be progressed if the development site were to be 
notified as a SSSI. It was suggested that the report could consider the 
development site in two scenarios – with and without SSSI notification.  

 
3. Quantum and condition of retained habitat and associated 

nightingale population                 
 
3.1 The methodology underpinning biodiversity offsetting identified the 

biodiversity distinctiveness and the impact of development. BTO and 
EBL had worked together on nightingale specific criteria, so that the 
metrics could consider a species, rather than a habitat basis. The 
condition criteria had been defined in relation to nightingales, ie, habitat 
was defined as in a good condition if it supported nightingales. It also 
took account of specific needs of nightingales, eg, access to water and 
scrub. A conservative approach had been taken to the assessment 
work. 

 
3.2 The Lodge Hill site surveys carried out in October noted that there was 

increased scrub from the time of the last Thomson Ecology surveys. 
There was an amount of semi-improved grassland evolving to scrub, 
and which could develop over the next few years into high quality 
nightingale habitat. The condition results had been collated and a draft 
map produced. 2/3rds of the site was considered to be in good condition 
for nightingales. It was noted that a further survey would be needed if 
the work were to proceed, particularly in field edges and around 
standing water[D6]. However the assumptions of habitat had been made 
on the basis of the nightingale population, and there was unlikely to be 
a major change in categorisation if the work was carried out in the 
optimal season. There was a query on missing data on nightingale 
numbers to the NW of the site shown in Figure 1. It was pointed out 
that a number of areas defined as high quality habitat fell within 500m 
of existing development and activities, and this could be challenged as 
being contrary to the assumptions made in the assessment of the 
mitigation and compensation measures.  

 
3.3 The group discussed the assessment of the surviving nightingale 

population post development. BTO advice was that the territories in the 
development area would be lost, but there was uncertainty on the scale 
of loss that could occur in the adjacent SSSI (potentially a third to half 
lost).[D7] The EBL report had taken a cautious approach and was based 

caroline.allen
Highlight

caroline.allen
Highlight



 4

on the loss of all sites. It was noted that there were a number of 
conservative assumptions made, and it was queried if the report could 
usefully present a spectrum of scale of loss, and acknowledge that it 
could be a better outcome than the assumptions indicated.  

 
3.4 It was suggested that higher values could be assigned to some areas 

to recognise the site’s importance for nightingales, which would then 
increase the multipliers.  

 
3.5 There was some discussion about the classification of the habitat 

condition for nightingales, and it was explained that a moderate rating 
had been used to take account of risk factors. Marginal nightingale 
habitats, such as grasslands, had been included, as these were often 
used for feeding.  

 
 
4. Discussion - Methods to determine mitigation/compensation 

package  
 
4.1 There was some discussion of the time used to calculate the 

compensation strategy – the estimates had been based on 20 years. It 
was acknowledged that sites could be brought into suitable condition 
over a shorter time.  

 
4.2 It was pointed out that the delivery of the compensatory habitat was the 

critical matter rather than solely considering a specific scale of land 
required. It was also noted that quality was an essential consideration, 
and the focus should not be on scale of land alone. The meeting 
discussed criteria to determine quality and how delivery could be 
successful. It was noted that some nightingale habitat creation 
schemes had been unsuccessful, but it was pointed out that these case 
studies were in areas outside of the core range of the species.  

 
4.3 It was viewed that the BTO and EBL methodologies were 

complementary rather than conflicting.  
 
4.4 The BTO work had assumed that no territories within 500 m of housing 

would remain. It was argued that a 1km figure was more appropriate, 
but this view was countered by pointing out the number of territories 
found within 1km of existing development. 

 
4.5 The discussions drew a distinction between technical feasibility to 

deliver compensatory habitat and practicality.  
 
5. Temporal Lag  
 
5.1 The meeting discussed the reference made to ‘unavoidable’ (draft 

report p4) temporary reduction in habitat availability. The view was 
presented that some consideration shcould be given [D8]to alternative 
development scenarios, if the delivery of Lodge Hill was delayed. The 
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impact of development would also need to be addressed in the 
Sustainability Appraisal.  

 
5.2 The temporal lag issue was discussed and it was confirmed that the 

Council would accept some temporary loss of habitat if supported by 
evidence[D9]. It was acknowledged that this was not in accordance with 
the Lodge Hill development brief, but as circumstances had changed 
since the publication of this document, it may be necessary to review 
some areas[D10]. It was stated by several participants that temporal lag 
was avoidable if the development timescale was changed to allow 
compensatory habitat to be in place before any damage occurs. It was 
noted that the group was unlikely to reach agreement on this matter. It 
was suggested that measures for compensatory habitat should be 
determined pre-development and it was considered that the nightingale 
population was not likely to change significantly over the period of 
establishing new habitat[D11]. There was some concern expressed on 
the uncertainty of the habitat creation process, particularly in the 
context of a potentially nationally important site for nightingales. In 
response it was noted that the biodiversity offsetting methodology 
specifically recognised risks.  

 
5.3 Phasing of development and the impact on habitats was discussed. It 

was indicated that although the development would be progressed in 
stages, disturbance arising from the ordnance disposal would require 
the entire site to be cleared up front [D12]over a matter of weeks and 
infrastructure work could have a wider impact on nightingales. DIO 
would be planning the disposal works in consultation with NE, with an 
aim of managing the level of disturbance.  

 
5.4 It was asserted that the Council could consider further options, 

including bringing forward alternative development sites to progress 
housing and employment land delivery to allow further time to establish 
compensatory habitat in advance of development at Lodge Hill. This 
was also considered in the context of the SA review and potential that 
in the light of the new ecological information, Lodge Hill may not be 
assessed as the most sustainable location for development. It was 
considered that this would be a matter for the Planning Inspector’s 
consideration, and the review required to the plan making process 
would also incur significant delays. 

 
5.5 The group discussed if nightingales were site faithful and if it would be 

necessary to establish compensatory habitat sites close to Lodge Hill. 
It was advised that the species could move territories and the proximity 
to other nightingales was of more importance than distance from Lodge 
Hill.  

                                                                           
6. Options for receptor sites 
 
6.1 MH presented GGKM’s work in assessing possible locations for 

compensatory habitat. The starting point was the habitat criteria 
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information identified by BTO and scale of habitat required, and an 
assessment on a Kent wide basis. This was developed into a GIS 
based analysis and further refined with local information. An interactive 
mapping tool had been produced but had not been circulated to 
participants at this stage. Four areas considered as most favourable for 
compensatory habitat were discussed in more detail: Abbey Farm, near 
Faversham; Grove Ferry to Sandwich; DIO land at BB West, near 
Hythe; and Conningbrook Lakes, north of Ashford. A further site in the 
Medway Gap was also considered. The group discussed the selection 
criteria, and it was advised that woodland ‘mulching’ sites less than 10 
years old, and previously mooted as a possible fast-track habitat 
creation solution,  had been discounted based on BTO advice. 

 
6.2 Issues of land ownership, purchase costs, surrounding land uses and 

development proposals were discussed. Various participants pointed 
out that some of the land areas identified were in the ownership of 
companies that either had other objectives for the land, or were very 
likely to seek development-equivalent value for its sterilisation as 
nightingale habitat. It was confirmed that the search for receptor sites 
had not considered existing planning consents or Local Plan 
allocations and that the largest landowners had not been approached 
on any basis. There was a further debate on feasibility v practicality of 
delivery. It was noted that there would need to be more detailed site 
assessments, and these could present difficulties in sites being 
delivered. There had been discussions with a number of landowners 
who had expressed support for the proposals. It was suggested that 
sites in south Essex could also meet the criteria established. It was 
also debated if the sites considered should be presented to the 
Planning Inspector as possible examples or definitive options.  

 
6.3 The group was reminded that the focus of the workshop was the 

feasibility of delivering compensatory habitat and establishing criteria, 
and that it was not the purpose of the session to consider the delivery 
strategy and individual site discussions. Again it was noted that the 
biodiversity offsetting methodology took account of these areas of 
uncertainty, although in doing so the land area required could increase 
above that being discussed..  

 
6.4 The group discussed the legal and Planning mechanisms that may be 

used to secure the delivery of compensatory habitat. It was agreed that 
it was necessary to tie in the delivery mechanisms to a planning 
strategy for long term management. There were different mechanisms 
available through covenants or planning law. The view was provided 
that a situation where outline planning permission is given conditional 
on habitat provision being put in place, so that it holds up development, 
was not ‘comfortable’.  The view was also offered that the timescales of 
investigating and securing third party land for habitat creation would be 
prejudicial to the Core Strategy delivery timescales.   
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7. Potential compensation package 
 
7.1 The group discussed restoration v creation of compensatory habitat. It 

was noted that natural processes were preferable and that it was 
important to select sites where restoration would not have taken place 
through other mechanisms or where creation would be at the expense 
of other biodiversity resources of value (e.g. rich ditch flora along 
Stour). It was pointed out that there may be sub-optimal sites where 
management could bring the area up to optimal condition for 
nightingales. The preferred habitat was successional woodland at a 
young stage.  

 
8. Summary of next steps 
 
8.1 EBL would produce a draft version of the report by 14 November, and 

stakeholders would have two weeks for comments. All responses 
would be submitted to the Planning Inspector as part of the package of 
material to be sent before the re-opening of the Examination. EBL 
would then consider all comments and produce a final version of the 
report by 7 December. Any comments made by the parties on the draft 
report would form part of the public record on this matter and be 
presented to the Inspector.  

 
Sustainability Appraisal 
 
8.2 The Council was working on a review of the SA. A workshop was to be 

held with statutory consultees in December. Consultants were 
producing a SA addendum report for submission to the Planning 
Inspector in January. It was the Council’s view that public consultation 
on the revised SA would be best timed alongside the consultation on 
the ‘main modifications’ arising from the Core Strategy examination. 
Others asserted that a separate consultation period on the SA, in 
advance of the ‘main modifications’ would be preferable.  

 
8.3 Participants were thanked for their involvement and assistance in the 

workshop and the consideration of a mitigation/compensation package.  



[D1]The phrase Tom used was actually “net biodiversity gain or no net loss” and that offsetting was 
intended for use “after avoidance and mitigation” for “low grade” habitats to ensure net gain or no net 
loss.  
[D2]This word here is an error, surely 
[D3]Tom noted that the “stark conclusion” had been reached that “temporary loss was unavoidable”. 
[D4]And why GGKMs list of potential offset sites had not been circulated for discussion 
[D5]Brian McCutcheon stated clearly that the aim of EBLs appointment was not to look at practical 
deliverability 
[D6]And also field layer, which BTO said could not be assessed in Oct 
[D7]It was pointed out that this expert view from the BTO was a contrary assumption to that offered in 
the EIA for the planning application sitting with Medway.  
 
[D8]The view was presented that it should...  
[D9]the phrase used was “if unavoidable” 
[D10]It was noted however that Core Strategy Policy CS33 was very prescriptive and required the 
development to be consistent with the development brief.  
 
[D11]I have no recollection of this. Contrary views were expressed, but  I do not recall anyone making 
this statement  
[D12]This is what DIO said 
 



From: Judith Ashton [Judith@judithashton.co.uk] 
Sent: 09 January 2013 08:04 
To: smith, catherine; Andrew Dodd; Andy Jarrett; Anna Heslop; Becx Benmayor; Brian Lloyd; 
Chris Hewson; cooper, robin; Dave Burges; Debbie Salmon; Graham Warren; Greg Hitchcock; hall, 
martin; jarrett, andy; John Taylor; Julia Riddle; Lee Scott; Mason, Elizabeth @ London KH; 
mccutcheon, brian; Neil Jordan; Owen Sweeney; paul.howarth@de.mod.uk; Peter Court; pullin, 
mark; Rob.Cameron@naturalengland.org.uk; rob.fuller@bto.org; samantha.dawes@rspb.org.uk; 
Sarah Lyne; sean.hanna@naturalengland.org.uk; Southern Water; stephen.neal@landsecurities.com; 
stoddart, carly; tom.tew@hotmail.co.uk; tomtew@environmentbank.com 
Cc: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan; Putnam, Kathy 
Subject: RE: Medway Core Strategy - notes of workshop 9 November [Scanned] 
 
Attachments: summary notes of wkshop 9 nov 12 - DW comments.doc 
Catherine  
I would like to support Dominic’s suggested changes especially those to paragraphs 2.3, 2.4, 5.2, 
5.3, 6.2, and 6.4 and trust you can take these on board before presenting this note to the inspector.  
If not I trust you will make it clear to the inspector that what has been produced is not an agree note 
and furnish her with a copy of Dominic’s track changed version so she can identify where the 
discrepancies are  
I say this as I was one of the participants that made a number of the comments Dominic refers to 
and I would be most concerned if what was said was not highlighted to the inspector  
Regards  
Judith  
  
Judith Ashton Associates 
The Studio 
Sherbrook Cottage 
Silver Hill 
East Sussex 
TN19 7QB 
  
Tel:-01580 860 033 
Mobile 07709 406 528  
  
Email:- judith@judithashton.co.uk 
  
  
This email is confidential, and may be legally privileged.  If you are not the intended recipient, do not 
copy, use or disclose its content, but contact the sender immediately. 
 
Whilst we run anti-virus software on all Internet emails we are not liable for any loss or damage 
sustained as a result of software viruses.  The recipient is advised to run their own anti-virus 
software. 
  
  

From: Dominic Woodfield - Bioscan [mailto:dominicwoodfield@bioscanuk.com]  
Sent: 08 January 2013 16:41 
To: 'smith, catherine'; 'Andrew Dodd'; 'Andy Jarrett'; 'Anna Heslop'; 'Becx Benmayor'; 'Brian Lloyd'; 'Chris 
Hewson'; 'cooper, robin'; 'Dave Burges'; 'Debbie Salmon'; 'Graham Warren'; 'Greg Hitchcock'; 'hall, martin'; 
'jarrett, andy'; 'John Taylor'; Judith Ashton; 'Julia Riddle'; 'Lee Scott'; 'Mason, Elizabeth @ London KH'; 
'mccutcheon, brian'; 'Neil Jordan'; 'Owen Sweeney'; paul.howarth@de.mod.uk; 'Peter Court'; 'pullin, mark'; 
Rob.Cameron@naturalengland.org.uk; rob.fuller@bto.org; samantha.dawes@rspb.org.uk; 'Sarah Lyne'; 
sean.hanna@naturalengland.org.uk; 'Southern Water'; stephen.neal@landsecurities.com; 'stoddart, carly'; 
tom.tew@hotmail.co.uk; tomtew@environmentbank.com 
Subject: RE: Medway Core Strategy - notes of workshop 9 November [Scanned] 
  
Dear Catherine 
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Thank you for circulating these. In response to your question as to whether I find these to be an effective 
record of the meeting, there are some omissions and corrects that I would seek to make based on 
comparison with my own notes from the meeti9ng. I have indicated these as comments and ‘tracked’ 
changes on the attached version. I would appreciate it if these are taken on board before submission to the 
Inspector.  
  
Best regards 
  
  
Dominic Woodfield MIEEM CEnv 
Director 
 
Bioscan (UK) Ltd 
The Old Parlour 
Little Baldon Farm 
Oxford 
OX44 9PU 
 
T: +44 (0)1865 341321 
F: +44 (0)1865 343674 
www.bioscanuk.com  
  
This email (and any attachment) is confidential and is intended for the use of the addressee(s) only. If you are not the intended 
recipient of this email, you must not copy, distribute, take any action in reliance on it or disclose it to anyone. Any confidentiality is 
not waived or lost by reason of mistaken delivery. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by 
using the e-mail address or telephone +44 (0) 1865 341321 and permanently delete the original and any copy or print out of this e-
mail. Whilst we try to ensure that messages and attachments are virus-free, we cannot accept responsibility where this is not the 
case. No responsibility is accepted by Bioscan (UK) Ltd for personal e-mails or those unconnected with our business. 
  

Please consider the environment before printing this email 
  
  
  
  
From: smith, catherine [mailto:catherine.smith@medway.gov.uk]  
Sent: 02 January 2013 16:46 
To: Andrew Dodd; Andy Jarrett; Anna Heslop; Becx Benmayor; Brian Lloyd; Chris Hewson; cooper, robin; 
Dave Burges; Debbie Salmon; Dominic Woodfield; Graham Warren; Greg Hitchcock; hall, martin; jarrett, 
andy; John Taylor; Judith Ashton; Julia Riddle; Lee Scott; Mason, Elizabeth @ London KH; mccutcheon, brian; 
Neil Jordan; Owen Sweeney; paul.howarth@de.mod.uk; Peter Court; pullin, mark; 
Rob.Cameron@naturalengland.org.uk; rob.fuller@bto.org; samantha.dawes@rspb.org.uk; Sarah Lyne; 
sean.hanna@naturalengland.org.uk; smith, catherine; Southern Water; stephen.neal@landsecurities.com; 
stoddart, carly; tom.tew@hotmail.co.uk; tomtew@environmentbank.com 
Subject: Medway Core Strategy - notes of workshop 9 November  
  
Medway Core Strategy - Lodge Hill Strategic Allocation - consideration of compensation habitat for 
nightingales 
  
Dear all 
  
Please see attached summary notes of the workshop held on 9 November 2012 to consider compensation 
habitat for nightingales, in relation to proposed development at Lodge Hill, Chattenden. 
  
I apologise for the delay in the circulation of these notes.  
  
The notes seek to provide an accurate record of the workshop discussions, but as agreed at the meeting, do 
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not attempt to cover the details of the event.  
  
I hope that you will find these to be an effective record of the meeting.  
  
The notes will be added to the public record on this matter on the council's website, and will be submitted as 
part of a wider package of information to the Planning Inspector in advance of the re-opening of the Medway 
Core Strategy Examination on 14 January.  
  
I will ensure that you are notified of any updates on this matter to the Council's website, and any further work 
in support of the Core Strategy. We anticipate that the Planning Inspector will issue further information and 
instructions after the re-opening of the Examination.  
  
regards 
  
Catherine 
  
***************************************************************** 
Catherine Smith 
Development Policy & Engagement Manager 
Housing, Development & Transport Division 
Regeneration, Community and Culture 
Medway Council, Civic Headquarters, Gun Wharf, Dock Road, Chatham, Kent ME4 4TR  
Tel: 01634 331358           
Fax: 01634 331729 
Email: catherine.smith@medway.gov.uk 
  
  
  

This transmission is intended for the named addressee(s) only and may contain sensitive or 
protectively marked material up to RESTRICTED and should be handled accordingly. Unless 
you are the named addressee (or authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy 
or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you have received this transmission in error please 
notify the sender immediately. This email has been scanned for viruses and all reasonable 
precautions have been taken to ensure that none are present. Medway Council cannot accept 
responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments. Any 
views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender and not necessarily those of 
Medway Council unless explicitly stated. Please be aware that emails sent to or received from 
Medway Council may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant 
legislation.  
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